Minutes of the Miles City Council   
    
The Miles City Council held its regular meeting on Tuesday, July 6, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. in the Miles City Hall, with Mayor Travis McMillan presiding.  Council members present were Jane Jeschke, Paul Sklenarik, and Casey McCartney. Kirk Boatright and Larry Gilbert were absent.  Jane Jeschke led the opening prayer and pledge of allegiance.

Under public comment: Tony Dillon stated that he would like to serve for the council position vacated by Larry Gilbert.

Consent agenda items consisted of the minutes of the June 7, 2021 regular meeting, monthly finance reports, monthly employee pay reports and current bills.  Casey McCartney made the motion to approve the consent agenda.  Paul Sklenarik seconded.  Motion carried 3-0.

Under reports:  
Alan Truelove gave the Water Superintendent report.  The city used 1,257,944 gallons from San Angelo and 1,234,000 gallons from wells.  The influent to the waste water treatment plant was 1,043,300 gallons.  Irrigated waste water used was 1,043,300 gallons. There were 2 water leaks, 1 water tap and 1 sewer tap.  He updated council on: the water department building remodel and water pump repairs. 
Chief Quentin Watkins gave the Police Department report.  There were 42 calls for service, 10 offense reports, 2 traffic accidents, 51 traffic stops, 47 citations & 4 warnings. 
Amy Fischer gave the Municipal Court report.  There were 51 new cases filed, 54 disposed and 9 warrants issued.
Under Mayor and council comments or reports; Travis McMillan commented that he has tried several times this month to talk to one of the people in town that has been causing constant disturbances in town.  He has been unsuccessful at locating this person at home to talk to.  Casey McCartney commented that he has witnessed multiple instances of disturbances from 2 separate individuals that live in town.  He reported that he is hearing complaints from many people regarding the same problems with disturbances of loud vehicles zooming around town at all hours of the day and night.  Paul Sklenarik commented that he has personally heard loud grinding/cutting noises before 5:00 am coming from one of the individual’s properties in question.

Jane Jeschke made the motion to accept the resignation of Council member Larry Gilbert.  Larry Gilbert seconded.  Motion carried 3-0.


Council discussed appointing a qualified individual to fill the vacancy of Larry Gilbert.  Paul Sklenarik made the motion to appoint Tony Dillon to the unexpired term.  Casey McCartney seconded.  Jane Jeschke voted against.  Motion carried 2-1.

Jane Jeschke made the motion to approve the Miles Economic Development nominations for the 2021-2022 year: being Donna Glass, Willis Taubert and Danelle Schwertner.  Paul Sklenarik seconded.  Motion carried 3-0.


Jane Jeschke made the motion to approve the joint election agreement and contract with Runnels County.  Casey McCartney seconded.  Motion carried 3-0.


Council discussed the 2021 paving update.  No action was taken.

Council tentatively set the budget workshop for Monday, August 9th at 5:30 p.m.


The next regular City Council meeting was set for Monday, August 2, 2021. 


Casey McCartney made the motion to adjourn.  Paul Sklenarik seconded.  Motion carried 3-0. Council adjourned at 7:20 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,  
Amy Fischer                                                                 

  Travis McMillan   
City Secretary




   
 
  Mayor  

        
